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1st Apr, 2020 

 

Regarding recent report on students at Integral University 

 

With reference and in response to the article published in Navbharat Times (Hindi daily) at 

Page 3 on 1st April, 2020, it is clarified that all students residing in the University campus are 

healthy and safe. The article mentioned false and fabricated information regarding the health 

of some of the students. The University strongly condemns the fake information. Contrary to 

the claims made in the said article, it is to be noted that neither the CDO nor any member of 

his team has visited the University. All students are healthy and are exercising precautions 

as per the directives of the government. Further, the report that the students have been 

found to carry symptoms of any disease is totally false. No team of the Health Department of 

the State Government is involved in any investigation. The hostels are self-sufficient, and 

students have no movement outside. As such the published article is totally baseless, fake 

and fabricated.  

 

Further with reference to the article published in Hindustan at Page 8 on 1st April, 2020, the 

said students are bonafide students of Integral University and regular residents of the hostel. 

They have been staying in the hostel since atleast two years. No person from outside has 

been allowed to stay in the University hostel with the students. 

 

The University urges all parents and students to stay calm and to not believe rumours 

designed to create panic in the society. 

 

I would like to reiterate the message from our Chancellor, that we are together in these 

difficult times and will come out of it together. 

 

With best wishes for health. 

 

Prof. Irfan Ali Khan 

Registrar 

 

 


